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News from the Executive Board Della Wittgren

Dear Homemakers,

In early March, the Executive Board met at the Extension Office to discuss our plan to move forward. It was a great meeting with lots of conversation about numerous topics. Here is a recap of what was decided.



RECIPE CORNER ____________4











Embracing Change to meet Tomorrow’s challenges






https://www.facebook.com/ PurdueExtension LaPorteCounty

https://www.facebook.com/ IndianaExtensionHomemakers Association


~ The Extension Office Conference room will be set up for anyone who wants to join the group to view the District Spring Meeting on March 18th (see enclosed flyer). Call the office to make a reservation.
~ The June Council meeting will be an in-person event with a virtual option for those who are not yet comfortable.
~ All Committees will stay the same as they were in the 2020-2021 program book.
~ Committee worksheets for events will be sent out this year as in past years. We are hopeful that most of our events will be able to take place in person.
~ The May retreat will be happening (see Important Date section) ~ LaPorte County Fair Board is planning on going forward with
the 2021 Fair. The Board opted to participate with our Fair Booth. More information on page 4.
~ Since many clubs have not been meeting, Kitchen Kin suggested that the program book remain the same this year. A new book will be printed with dates of all events and monthly notes being updated.
~ The group will be without an Educator for a bit (job hasn’t posted yet). The other counties are doing programming on a regular basis so make sure to check out their Facebook pages or websites.
~ The Enthusiasm Award deadline is April 15th. If you know of
anyone that is fitting to be nominated please contact the office.



https://extension.purdue.edu/ laporte/article/4708

As a Board, it has been a pleasure to serve and would like to thank all of the members for their continued support and would ask that you will continue to show the upcoming Board the same support.


~ Della
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Slices of Life – When Someone You Love is Grieving Jill Pertler


Grief is scary. It is uncomfortable and unpredictable. Being with a person who is grieving is all those things.
It might be easy, sometimes, to stay away and keep your distance. Surely the grieving person has lots to do and many other people ringing her doorbell and calling her cell phone. Right?
Probably not. Before lady grief punched me in the face, I did whatever I could to avoid her. What in the heck do you say to someone who is grieving? Pre-grief I wouldn’t have had an answer. Post-grief I would advise: say anything; say nothing. Just be there.
As I’ve stumbled my way through this painful journey, I’ve had a few moments when I thought, “If I only knew, I would have...” so I thought I’d share.
When dealing with someone who is grieving: Reach out. Call. If they don’t want to talk they
don’t have to pick up the phone. It’s better to reach out too much than too little. If you are uncomfortable with a call, send a text. But reach out. You are never being a bother. Trust me.
Reach out in the beginning, but keep it up in the weeks and months that follow. Grief doesn’t end after a certain amount of time. Many people reach out at the beginning and think, “There, now that’s done.” But grief gets lonelier, sometimes, as time goes on.
Reach out on weekends and holidays. Normal people look forward to Friday and Saturday nights. Not so for those who are grieving. Weekends get long and quiet. Friends don’t answer their phones on the weekend because they are doing their regular normal fun person stuff, which is to be expected. But if you find yourself with a quiet moment during the weekend, reach out.
Be forgiving if your phone calls and texts go unanswered. Keep trying. Sometimes grief is so overwhelming it’s paralyzing.
Nothing you can say or do will ever make the person feel worse. It won’t make their grief worse or make them sad. They are fully aware of their state.
You reaching out will never bring back bad memories or emotions. The grieving person is already experiencing them full-bore. It is practically impossible for you to make things worse or dredge things up.

Let them cry, but don’t expect it. Some days will be filled with tears, others won’t. There’s no explaining it. There’s no logic to it. That’s what makes grief so formidable; it steals all control. And control is power.
If you find yourself crying, go with it. You will not make the grieving person feel worse. There is nothing you can do to make them feel worse.
Less is often more. Less chatter. Less commotion. Less activity. Less expectations. Don’t be afraid of silence. Just being there is often enough.
Decisions — what to wear, what to eat, whether to brush your teeth before putting your socks on — are difficult and sometimes impossible. Limit choices or options. They are overwhelming. Don’t ask “Tuna or chicken salad?” Just make the sandwich. If it doesn’t get eaten, so be it.
Don’t ask, “What can I do?” The only thing more difficult than the grief and making decisions is asking for help. Don’t ask. Tell. “I’m going to the store. I bet you could use some milk.” Or, “I’m coming over next week for a walk outside. Does Tuesday work?”
Each day is different. Each hour is different. Each minute is different. Grief is a bevy of emotions. Sometimes they come on like a flood; other times they are completely absent. Don’t expect one emotion or another. There is no right or wrong. Roll with it and allow the grieving person this grace.
They say time heals all wounds, but I’m not sure I buy this to be true. From what people tell me, grief can span years and decades and lifetimes. Don’t judge. Don’t expect. Don’t ever tell someone it’s time to get over it. Not ever.
No one likes grief. Heck, I think we all hate it. It’s uncomfortable and scary. But it’s part of the human condition. Grief means you have loved. And loving is at the very center of life. I wouldn’t give up love in order to avoid grief. And there, right there, is a choice that is fully in my control.
And control is power.

Jill Pertler is an award-winning syndicated columnist, published playwright, author and member of the National Society of Newspaper Columnists. Don’t miss a slice; follow the Slices of Life page on Facebook.
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Membership Forms and Dues



Due to not all clubs meeting in person yet this year, the 2021-2022 enrollment form is enclosed with this newsletter.


State and County dues are $12.00 with a program book. $10.00 without a book. Mailbox members dues are the same as club. Please make the check payable to “LaPorte County Extension Homemakers” and send check and membership enrollment form to: Kathy Ulman
4876 E. Robin Court Rolling Prairie, IN 46371.
Forms are due by May 15, 2021.



Slate of Officers




The nomination of officers for the upcoming 2021-2022 year are as follows:

President: Sherry Riehle, Kitchen Kin Vice-President: Cindy King, Kitchen Kin Secretary: Penny Flick, Kitchen Kin
Treasurer: Peggy Grzesiowski, Homespun Harmony Membership: Ruth Lile, FACSY Folk
Publicity: Connie Carter, Merry Moderns & Kathy Ulman, Homespun Harmony
At Large: Patty Day, Kitchen Kin & Joanna Doskocil, Town & Country



Voting for the upcoming year will be held at the June 8th Council Meeting. Installation of Officers will take
place the same day.



Sending a big shout-out to one of our own….
Betty Carpenter, Homespun Harmony won the 2019-2020 IEHA Enthusiasm Award!



Education Opportunities


Educational Retreat May 18th
Pre-Registration is required! Reserve your spot by calling 219-324-9407. Registration begins at 2:45 p.m.
There will be no meal at this lesson!

3:00 p.m. – 3:45 p.m. – Money Conversations Presented by Mandy Medbourne – Pulaski Co.

3:45 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. – Message on the Bottle Presented by Virginia Aparicio – Elkhart Co.






Recipe Corner



There were no recipes submitted this month. Please remember you can send recipes anytime to woznia11@purdue.edu
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2021 Fair Booth


The Fair Booth theme for 2021 is “Homemakers thru the Years”.

The Council is asking members to contribute Grab Bags for adults and kids for $1.00, Cash and Carry items such as cookbooks, tablecloths, utensils, frames, handmade bags for walkers, bib’s or aprons. For the Silent Auction we are looking for handmade afghans, aprons, table-runners and placemats.
The donations can be dropped off to Penny Flick anytime, please call before doing so, at 219-290-2317. You can also bring them to the Council Meeting on June 8th.
Don’t forget that each club will be responsible for a full day of Building Watch at the Fair. Mark your calendars!
The next Fair Booth Planning Committee Meeting will be held on April 13th at 9:00 a.m.

Cultural Arts Show


This will again be held in conjunction with our retreat on May18, 2021 and all entries will need to be at the Extension office before 1:30 p.m. that afternoon. Judging will begin at 3:00 p.m. that day under these new categories:

Quilts - Full sized quilts, crib or baby

Needlework - needlepoint, counted cross stitch, embroidery or crewel

Knitting/Crocheting - there are no size requirements on these

Crafts/Miscellaneous - all items not included in above categories

Special Category - Aprons


The entire article must be a finished item and the work of an Indiana Extension Homemaker. The exhibit must have been completed within the last two (2) years and never before exhibited at Home & Family Conference.
NO KITS will be allowed and there should be no visible personal identification on the entry.




Reminders

STEADY STITCHERS ARE STILL GOING STRONG!!!
As places start to loosen restrictions we have a lot of orders coming in! We need volunteers! Even if you don't sew we need volunteers to sort and process donations, let me know if you would like to help! Call Peggy at 219-716-5003.
The drop boxes are stocked and ready to go! If you have questions or need help I am always available! Let's pull together in helping our community one stitch at a time.
Happy sewing and Have a great day!
















Youth helping the United Way at the Food Bank contribution at PNW where homemade masks (made by the beloved Quilt Ladies - Steady Stitchers, Purdue Extension) were distributed. Source: Citizens Concerned for the Homeless, Inc.
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Roll Call


January’s Question
Name an indoor activity you do to chase away the blues?
o Do crossword puzzles


February’s Question
Can you think of a special Valentine memory?
o Having dinner with my late husband.


March’s Question
Do you have a special spring-cleaning tip?
April’s Question
Have you ever pulled an April Fools Prank?
May’s Question
Name a favorite May activity.

Respond to Kelly at 324-9407 or woznia11@purdue.edu


Important Dates


March 18th – Spring District Meeting 8:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. CST

April 6th – Lend A Hand Day
9:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. @ LaPorte County Fairgrounds Small Projects Building

April 13th - Fair Booth Planning Committee
9:00 a.m. – Extension Office

May 18th – Educational Retreat & Cultural Arts
3:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. @ Extension Office

May 26th – Lend A Hand Day
9:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. @ LaPorte County Fairgrounds Small Projects Building

June 1st – 3rd Home & Family Conference

July 10th – 17th LaPorte County Fair

August 6th – 22nd Indiana State Fair


August 17th- Fall District Meeting

In Memoriam	The Extension Office will be closed April 2nd – Good Friday
May 31st – Memorial Day

Carolyn Hunt, Kitchen Kin passed away on December 13, 2020


Joanne White, Kitchen Kin passed away on February 5, 2021
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February
5th – Betty Carpenter 7th – Joan Kelsey
8th – Sandra Provan
12th – Margaret Glassley 14th – Karen Bunce
15th – Shirley Reinfurth 16th – Sally Olse
18th – Connie Garrison 27th – Betty Thomas


March
5th – Sherry Riehle
11th – Janice Schumaker 17th – Jan Daniels
19th – Betty Olsen 24th – Linda Pardue 27th – Donna Teter
Pamela Struebing 28th – Angela Lenig


April
2nd – Diane Valentine Maggie Childress
4th – Victoria Kelsey 5th – Elaine Shurte 9th – Carla Sightes
12th – Delores Dickman 28th – Marolyn Klockow 30th – Phyllis Austin

May
5th – Penny Flick Carolyn Warren
7th – Sue Howell 14th – Phyllis Nichols 17th – Shirley Griffin 18th – Sue Meer
19th – Jane Wayland Tina Albertson
22nd – Theresa Lile 23rd – Jeanne Miller 30th – Phyllis Ekovich





2020- 2021 EXECUTIVE BOARD PRESIDENT	DELLA WITTGREN
VICE PRESIDENT                                 SHERRY RIEHLE SECRETARY                                               PENNY FLICK TREASURER                                           KATHY ULMAN PUBLICITY                                           CONNIE CARTER KATHY ULMAN
MEMBERSHIP                                                 RUTH LILE AT-LARGE MEMBERS                       CONNIE CARTER JOANNA DOSKOCIL
PAST PRESIDENT	PAT DAY


DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVE	DIANA KUHN




PURDUE EXTENSION, LA PORTE COUNTY 2857 W.STATE ROAD 2, SUITE A LA PORTE, IN 46350 PHONE: 219-324-9407 FAX: 219-326-7362
WWW.EXTENSION.PURDUE.EDU/LAPORTE



PURDUE UNIVERSITY IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/EQUAL ACCESS/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION INSTITUTION.
